CULTURE CABINET WORKING GROUP
28th November, 2005

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Barry Warner - in the Chair

Councillors Derek Antrobus and Charlie McIntyre
Andy Howitt - Assistant Director (Culture and Leisure)

Robin Culpin - Head of Cultural Services

Joe Martin - Conservation Officer, Housing and Planning

Chris Howl - Chief Executives Directorate (Strategy and Regeneration)

Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors David Lancaster and Stan Witkowski and Anne Williams.

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Group held on 10th October, 2005, were agreed as a correct record.

35.
MATTERS ARISING

Sioux Nation - Friendship Links

(Previous Minute 31 - 10th October, 2005)


Councillor Charlie McIntyre reported that a special interest group had been established, to look at developing a suitable way to mark the important friendship links, which had been forged between the City and the Oglala tribe of the Sioux nation.  It was indicated that the interest group comprised the relevant ward councillors, Councillor Ann-Marie Humphreys and Steve Cohen, and would be providing updates on their activities to this Group.

36.
VIRTUAL REALITY IN REGENERATION

(Previous Minute 27 - 10th October, 2005)


The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report outlining the concept of using virtual imagery in the display of archaeology and town layout development, as an educational tool to assist with the understanding of the historic origins of the former medieval centre of the old City of Salford.  The report indicated that £2,000 had been set aside to take the project to its current stage, with a further £11,120 approved, for its future development.  This second stage would result in a desk based archaeological survey, though future costs would be dependent on the detail required.


The Group also received a practical demonstration from Karen Padmore, of Virtual Environments at Salford University, of the current project, and how it could be developed in the future.


Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that although funding had been secured for the second stage of the project, there was a need to seek the support of other Directorates, particularly in financial terms.  He added that the project did not only have cultural applications, and had potential to be adapted by other Directorates, such as by Housing and Planning in relation to the UDP.


AGREED:
(1) THAT Karen Padmore be thanked for her interesting and informative demonstration.




(2) THAT the continued development of the virtual imagery project be endorsed, and the support of other Directorates be sought in this regard.

37.
CULTURAL PARTNERSHIP IN SALFORD

Andy Howitt submitted a report detailing a proposal to develop a cultural partnership in Salford.  It was indicated that the proposal was one of the outcomes of the Best Value Review 2004/5 of the City Council’s Culture and Leisure function, and would link with Salford’s Local Strategic Partnership.


Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to a recent poll conducted by MORI, on behalf of the City Council, which amongst other things, had shown that citizens did not have any sense of the culture or history of Salford.  He said a key area of work for the proposed cultural partnership, was to analyse the findings of this poll, and develop strategies accordingly.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; and that support be given to the proposed approach for developing a cultural partnership in Salford.

38.
CULTURE CAPITAL AND REVENUE PROJECTS

Andy Howitt introduced a report listing current cultural and leisure capital and revenue projects, being progressed in Salford.  This covered arts, heritage, libraries and sports projects which could be used as a reference document, and be regularly reviewed to keep up to date on the range of new initiatives taking place in the City’s cultural and leisure sector.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

39.
COMPREHENSIVE PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT CULTURE BLOCK PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

Robin Culpin submitted a report providing performance analysis information for the culture service block in relation to the CPA 2005.


Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to Public Library Service Standards (PLSS) ‘proportion of households within a specified distance of a library’, and asked if the many new housing developments in the Chapel Street area had been taken into account.  Andy Howitt said the changing demographics of the City, and implications for cultural and leisure service needs and gaps, was a key factor that needed to be addressed in forward planning.  Developing the linkages between work on the new development framework for the city, and future cultural and leisure strategies, would be important in this respect.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

40.
OLD WARKE DAM, WORSLEY

The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report, which had been approved by the Lead Members for Environment, and Planning, with regard to tackling the increasing siltation problems, associated with Old Warke Dam, Worsley.


Andy Howitt commented that projects such as this needed to be examined, to see how they could be addressed, possibly as part of the cultural strategy.  He, however, added that they also needed to be prioritised, since funding was not available for all potential projects.


Councillor Derek Antrobus said he, as Lead Member for Planning, had received a further report on this issue, and would pursue the matter with Chris Findley, Head of Planning and Building Control.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

41.
MAY/JUNE 2006 - DATE OF MEETING

AGREED:
THAT in view of the Spring Bank Holiday, the meeting of the Group scheduled for 29th May, 2006, now be held on Monday, 5th June, 2006, at Salford Civic Centre and to commence at 2.00 p.m.
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